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EDITORIAL
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For the past three years approximately 100 college/university mathemati-

cians/mathematics educators from Missouri have been involved in the Missouri

Undergraduate Mathematics Faculty Enhancement project. In this project, funded

by the National Science Foundation and the High Plains Consortium, participants

investigated and discussed a number of issues related to the undergraduate mathe-

matics curriculum. A series of four conferences provided participants with opportu-

nities to review reform-based curriculum materials and discuss curriculum-related

issues such as how to use a variety of instructional approaches, the role of tech-

nology in teaching/learning mathematics, the role of the teacher in creating an

active learning environment, using collaborative learning groups, the role of appli-

cations and, alternative forms of assessment. Keynote speakers and workshop lead-

ers for these conferences included David Pengelley, Claudia Pinter-Lucke, Christine

Stevens, Chris Hirsch, Johnny Lott, Diane Resek, Deborah Hughes-Hallet, David

Smith, Eric Hart, Lisa Shute, Nancy Crisler, and Ann Perry.

College and university participants were also able to investigate reform-based

secondary mathematics curriculum materials. Discussion of the use of these ma-

terials focused on the implications of their use for the undergraduate mathematics

curriculum and for teacher preparation programs for secondary mathematics teach-

ers.

Overall, participants indicated that the project provided them with useful,

relevant information and that the opportunity to discuss a variety of issues with

colleagues was especially valuable. The majority of the participants indicated that

they had used or planned to use reform-based curriculum materials in their classes.

Most said they were using more student-centered activities (projects, writing as-

signments, small group activities, etc.) and alternative assessment tasks than they

had used in previous years. Participants were also using graphing calculators and

computers in a wide variety of courses. These were most often used to facilitate stu-

dent investigations and projects. The participants agreed that the use of technology

helped students focus on mathematical relationships, use multiple representations

of mathematical concepts, use graphing, and manage lengthy or cumbersome com-

putations.

Participants were encouraged to use a variety of materials and activities from

the conferences in their classrooms. They were also asked to share materials and

activities that they used/had developed. These were shared among the participants


